SOUTH CAROLINA DEPARTMENT QOF LABOR, LICENSING & REGULATION

Carroll A. Campbell, Jr. RESIDENTIAL BUILDERS COMMISSION
Governor 2221 Devine Street, Suite 530
Virgil W. Duffie, Jr. Columbia, SC 29205
Director (803) 734-9174

FAX: (803) 734-9290

June 9, 1994

Ms. Margaret C. Stilwell, CPA
Office 0Of The State Auditor
P. O. Box 11333

Columbia, 8. C. 29211

Dear Ms. Stilwell:

We have your letter of June 3, 1994, in which you enclosed

a preliminary draft copy of the results of the audit for the
fiscal yedr ending June 30, 1993, We have reviewed the draft
and we are authorizing the release of the report.

In response to the auditor's comments and recommendations, we
are listing recommendations that we have put in place for the
remainder of 1993-1994:

The line items on the manual cash receipts journal is being re-
conciled to BARS and the Comptroller General's Office.

Monthly revenue and expenditure reconciliations are being
signed by preparer and reviewer.
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